
Town of Collins Planning Board Meeting 

September 15 2020 

 

Call meeting to order: 

 Chairman Brian Martin called meeting to order at 7:07 PM with the pledge to the flag and 

attendance taken. 

 

Attendance: 

 Present:  Tom Siegle, John Bentley, Richard Agle and Chairman Brian Martin 

 Not Present:  Tom Raymond 

 

Omni Navitas Solar Special-Use Permit Application: 

• The Special-Use Permit Application is at a standstill at this time.  Previously discussed, the Special-

Use Permit Application was incomplete as the fee was never included with the Application.  Town 

Supervisor Ken Martin spoke with Omni Navitas Solar regarding the incomplete Application.  Omni 

Navitas Solar has decided not to go forward with the Application and stated they do not know 

where they stand with both National Grid regarding the infrastructure and National Fuel regarding 

the gas wells on the property where they would like to erect the solar panels. 

 

Zoning Maps: 

• PB member Tom Siegle asked a question concerning the zoning maps and the changes the PB 

worked on previously.  Ch Brian Martin explained that the Erie County PB is working on it, but due 

to Covid-19, things are on hold. 

 

Planning Board Training: 

• At the next PB meeting in October, Ch B Martin said there will be video training to complete the PB 

training requirements. 

 

Next Meeting: 

 Next meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 20, 2020 at 7:00 PM.                                                         

Adjournment: 

 Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM. 

 Motion:  Tom Siegle 

 2nd:   Richard Agle 

 Vote:  Passed - Tom Siegle - aye; John Bentley – aye; Richard Agle - aye and Ch Brian Martin – aye 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

 Deb Martin 

 

 


